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Action Item 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The mission of OC Fair & Event Center is to create equitable community access to 
agriculture, entertainment, cultural and educational experiences.   
 
Chicano Heritage Month in August is an important time to celebrate the contributions of 
Mexican-Americans to the history of the United States.  Historically the term “Chicano” 
was previously used to insinuate inferiority but was later transformed into a term of 
empowerment used to embrace and uplift the Mexican-American community. The 
Chicano Movement gained prominence in the1960’s and 1970’s when many community 
members advocated for social and political empowerment of Mexican-Americans. The 
Chicano community has been subjected to educational segregation, continues to earn 
less pay compared to non-Hispanic employees with similar skills and faces greater rates 
of incarceration compared to non-Chicano individuals.  Systematic prejudices targeting 
the Chicano population have existed for decades and most recently became even more 
apparent as domestic terrorism attacks surge, as seen in the 2019 shooting in El Paso, 
Texas. 
 
Chicano leaders spearheaded the fight for labor rights and education reform with the 
landmark desegregation case Mendez vs. Westminster.  The Mendez case was the 
supporting case for Brown vs. The Board of Education which led Orange County and 
eventually the State of California to be the first state to make segregation in schools 
illegal.   Dolores Huerta and Cesar Chavez are prominent figures in agriculture and the 
overall labor movement and advocated for workers’, immigrants’, and women’s rights.   
 
The Chicano population comprises about 61.4 percent of the US Latino population.   The 
Chicano community values family and encourages a sense of comradery and 



 

 

companionship within each household and serves as a means of embracing Mexican 
lineage and ensuring principal traditions from Chicano culture are instilled in future 
generations.  Embracing Chicano heritage is a source of pride for our community. The 
elimination of Chicano discrimination requires the awareness and acknowledgement of 
the community’s struggle and the culmination of decades-worth of marginalization.   
 
Chicanos have contributed to Orange County in a significant way and continue to 
represent all areas of business, education, arts, culture, legal and law enforcement, 
government, technological and scientific advancements and agriculture in the United 
States.    
 
In 2021, the city of Santa Ana, was the first major municipality in the United States to 
declare August as “Chicano Heritage Month.” Most recently U.S. Congressman Lou 
Correa sponsored a bill to federally recognize Chicano Heritage Month in August.   
 
It is recommended that the OC Fair & Event Center Board of Directors adopt this 
resolution to recognize August as Chicano Heritage Month.   The Board of Directors 
recognizes the significance of Chicano Heritage Month as an important time to celebrate 
the significant contributions of Mexican-Americans to the agricultural and overall history 
of Orange County and the State of California.  
 
Recognizing that Mexican-Americans enhance the rich diversity in our community and 
strengthen Orange County and California, the OC Fair & Event Center Board of Directors 
acknowledges Chicano Heritage Month in August and encourages its observation with 
appropriate events, activities and acknowledgement during the annual OC Fair.    
 
Furthermore, OC Fair & Event Center reinforces the principles of diversity, inclusion, and 
nondiscrimination as core institutional values.  Safety is the underlying element to making 
any one person or community feel welcome in nearly any setting.  
 
It is the position of OC Fair & Event Center Staff and the Board of Directors to enforce the 
policy prohibiting discrimination on the basis of any characteristic protected by law, and 
applies to discrimination against any person on the basis of their race, ethnicity, 
nationality or sexual orientation, and to respond to all concerns accordingly.   
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is the recommendation of staff and Directors Rubalcava-Garcia and Bagneris that the 
Board of Directors adopt a resolution recognizing August as “Chicano Heritage Month” at 
the OC Fair & Event Center. 
 
 


